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Clare Champion 17th July 1954
Improving Quilty
Harbour

"SPENDING £100 WOULD
DO NO GOOD"

FISHERY BOARD ASKED
TO HELP

BY eleven votes to eight, Clare County Council refused to spend £100 on the removal of silted sand from the harbour at Quilty. The District Engineer, Mr. P. Tubridy, said that it would take this amount to do the work, but in six year's time the place would be as bad as ever.

Mr. O'Connor said that as a result of the silted sand, the men of Quilty could not do any fishing. A boat with a cargo was prevented from reaching the harbour a short time ago. Spending £100 on the harbour would give a livelihood to the fishermen of the place, who had no other means of earning one. Because of the silting the pier was useless. If the work would mean freedom from sand for six years the Council would be getting good value.

GOOD FOR SIX MONTHS

Mr. Merry, Co. Engineer, said that sand was cleared from the berths every year and the effect was felt for about six months only. The Council was paying £6 a year to a man to clear it.

Mr. Shanahan said that what was wanted was a dredger. It would be far more effective than a pony and car.

Mr. Merry said that he did not think anyone would be able to keep the place clear, because if a bad storm from the wrong direction came, the whole lot would be swept  back again.

Mr. Shanahan said that a battle​ment to keep back the blowing sand was needed.

Mr. Merry said that the battle​ment would be covered in a very short time too. The £6 the Council was spending was practically use​less.

Mr. Shanahan asked if there would be better results if the fee was increased.

Mr. Merry said that he would not give a guarantee of any better results even if the fee was increased to £20.

Mr. Stapleton said that if the Council was not prepared to spend £100, a recommendation ought to be made to the Fishery Board to regard Quilty as a base for deep sea fishing. While he wanted to help the people of Quilty, the proper facilities for fishermen was a matter for the Fishery Board.

Mr. O'Connor proposed and Mr. Barrett seconded that the Council raise and spend £100 on the pro​ject.

Mr. Stapleton proposed and Mr. Daly seconded that no grant be provided, and that the matter be referred to the Fishery Board.

NOT IN ESTIMATES

The Chairman, Mr. S. Brady said that at the estimates meeting Mr. Hayes proposed a resolution which was unanimously agreed to by the Council, that no money be spent on any project beyond what provision was made for Some of the mem​bers had endeavoured to live up to that.

Mr. Connor said that the provision of even £100 would confer great benefits on the Quilty fisher​men. No one would complain at paying a fraction of a penny in the

£1 to give these people a living.

A vote resulted as follows:—
For granting £100—Messrs Lillis, Power, Griffin, Shanahan, Sexton, O'Connor, Barrett and Cahill-8.

Against—Messrs. Considine, Begley,  Smythe, Shannon, McNamara, Donnellan, Greene, Daly and Stap​leton-9.

The Council agreed to ask the Fishery Board to undertake the work of clearing the pier and making it safe for fishermen.
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